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In accordance with Regulations 11 of the Town and Country Planning (Local 
Development) (England) Regulations 2012, notice is hereby given that 
Southampton City Council adopted the Houses in Multiple Occupation 
Supplementary Planning Document on 4th May 2016. 
 
Any person aggrieved by the Houses in Multiple Occupation Supplementary 
Planning Document may make an application to the High Court for a judicial 
review of the decision to adopt the SPD. Any such application must be made 
no later than the end of the period of 3 months starting from 4th May 2016 (i.e. 
by 27th July 2016).   
 
Copies of the adopted Houses in Multiple Occupation Supplementary 
Planning Document, the consultation statement, the Sustainability Appraisal 
report and supporting documents are available on the Council’s website at:  
www.southampton.gov.uk/hmospd 
 

The plan can also be inspected at Gateway, near the Civic Centre (open 
Monday, Tuesday and Friday 8.30am – 5.30pm, Wednesday 9.30am – 
5.30pm and Thursday 8.30am-7pm) and at the Central Library (open Monday, 
Tuesday and Thursday 10am – 7pm, Wednesday 10am – 6pm, Friday 10am-
5pm and Saturday 10am – 4pm).  
 
For further information about the Houses in Multiple Occupation 
Supplementary Planning Document please contact Planning Policy on 023 
8083 3919 or 023 8083 3828 or email city.plan@southampton.gov.uk  
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